Town of Bremen 

Conservation Commission Draft Minutes

Video Conference Call

June 2, 2021

BCC Members Present: Ann Nesslage, chair; Mary Berger; Susan Davis; 

BCC Associate Members Present: 

Selectman Liaison Present: 

Visitors Present:  

The meeting was opened at 5:01 pm 

Minutes were approved as amended

BOS meeting reviewed. Ann Nesslage

Bremen Property List. Susan Davis

Walter Radloff and Susan have refined the format and will meet with town clerk to see if she can arrange on the town website. They suggest a simple listing in alphabetical order will work best.  Clicking on the name will bring user to more information or a connection with another website that includes the information.  Example is Audubon trails and Hog Island.

A few areas will need to be clarified but will go ahead and adjust the listing as needed.  Should town Ballfield be included?  Ann believes that permission is needed to use it and it is for Bremen residents only. She will check on this. 

Signs for Clam Island.  Ann will check again on this as well. 

Trail Clean up with Coastal Rivers at Hilton O’Connor trail  

Coastal Rivers arranged the trail clean up May 26, 2021.  About 12 attended and were divided into tasks including removal of plastic trail markers and new paint blazes applied, tree cutting with licensed forester, invasives removal and trail trimming.   It was very successful. Susan Davis and Walter Radloff attended.  Terry Marsh is the designated Bremen steward of the trail.

Dog waste disposal at Hilton O’Connor trail is being planned.  Ann will check to see if bags for waste will be available at this site. 

Hay Property.  Ann will check on how the mowing is managed. Mary observed it is mowed to the waterline which is not ideal,.
Carl F. Berger trail on Bremen Long Island is no longer being managed by Medomak Valley Land Trust.  They mergers with Midcoast Conservancy.  Mary B will check with them to be sure they are stewarding the property. 

Picnic Bench behind old Town House.  History is that in 2002 the Bremen Day Committee constructed the Town House walk way and picnic area to be enjoyed by Bremen residents.  Ann will check with BOS to see if it can be moved to a more pleasant location near or on the Hilton O’Connor trail.  Until recently the area was not mowed. 

Is town maintaining it now? 

Weston Spring Town property boundary is not clear. The area is very confusing with no signage.  Is there a sign that water is not potable on the spring housing?  Mary B will check. Town may have to decide what and if something will be done.  

Other
Zoom or not to zoom in the future.  Members present fell Zoom works very well and is more efficient especially in winter when some members are away, early nightfall and changing weather conditions.  Ann will check with town to see what is possible. 

Ann was commended for her excellent work with the BOS

Meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm

Respectfully submitted by Susan Davis

